
CHESS NOTES   07.11.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the Under 120 grade competit ion 
started the new season with a match against near ne ighbours 
Nottinghamshire at the Lindum Group atrium on Stati on Road 
in North Hykeham. The county elected to set up this  team a 
couple of year’s ago under the watchful eye of coun ty 
secretary John Grasham. John now has a grade of 135  which 
is too high for him to play but, as non-playing cap tain, he 
ensures that the county’s up and coming hopefuls ca n gain 
valuable experience. 
 
Willam Orr, who plays for the newly formed Horncast le club, 
is one such player and in this week’s featured game  William 
is paired as white on board 4 against Bob Garnett f rom West 
Bridgford and we pick up the game after black has j ust 
played 25. ...f6 (see diagram). 
 
William played 26. Nd7 Rf7 27. Ra8 with black now f orced to 
play 27. ...Nc8 28. Qxc8 Qxd7 29. exf6 Qxc8 30. Rxc 8 Bxf6 
31. Rxc6 and William is now a pawn to the good. 
 
William still had to be wary of any counterplay as black 
played 31. ...Ra7 32. f3 gxf3 33. Bxf3 Re7 34. Bf4 Kg7 35. 
Be2 e5 36. dxe5 Bxe5 37. Bxe5+ Rxe5 38. Bxb5 and Wi lliam 
now won a second pawn 38. ...d4 39. Ba4 dxc3 40. Rx c3 and 
black resigned a few moves later. 
 
Wins also from Philip Gutcher from Grimsby and Davi d Scott 
from Louth together with draws for Mike Dew from Ba rton-on-
Humber, Gary Scott from Louth and Chris Cumbers fro m 
Grantham were not quite enough as Nottinghamshire r an out 
winners 7½ to 4½. 
 
Horncastle Chess Club play at the Bull Hotel in the  Bull 
Ring on Thursdays at 7.30pm. Contact John Grasham o n 07707 
624975.  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


